Dear Members & Junior Parents/Guardians,
As per the recent State Government decision with regard to easing of COVID-19 restrictions and with the consent of our local Council we are pleased to advise we are now in a position to re-open our facility in a limited way from Thursday 22nd Oct 2020.

Several important measures have been implemented to allow us to return to playing tennis in a safe and controlled way

Social Distancing and Face Coverings:

Appropriate Social (physical) Distancing will be managed as follows:

· The numbers of players and coaches on each court and in the facility at any one time will be restricted as per requirements from the Government/DHHS and guidance from Tennis Victoria.

No More Than 10 People on the Courts at Any One Time.

No More Than 2 Households on Each Court at a Time.

· All Members, Players and Coaches are advised to remain at least 1.5 metres apart at all times.
· No spectators are allowed on the courts or within the Club surrounds with the exception of parents/guardians of Junior Players.
· Except for emergency toilet use, operation of lights and access by the Club Coach, the Clubrooms and Deck/Court Yard area will remain closed and out of bounds until otherwise notified.

Wearing of Face Coverings will be managed as follows:

· All personnel attending the courts must wear authorised forms of face coverings with the following exceptions:
Whilst playing tennis on the courts.
Unless they have an exemption as per Government/DHHS guidelines.

· With the exception of parents/guardians of juniors who are playing or being coached, spectators are not allowed.  This must be limited to one person only and they must wear an authorised face covering at all times and utilise the Spectator dug outs for viewing their child/s during social play or coaching activities.
· The courts are only to be used by Members, parents/guardians of Junior members, the GVTC engaged Coaches and by non-members who are students of the GVTC engaged Coaches.

NB. Members should not bring non-member / unregistered visitors to the club during this restricted opening period.

Hygiene:

The practising of good Hygiene will be highly encouraged and managed as follows:

· The GVTC will provide hand sanitiser and sanitary wipes at applicable entrances to the courts and facilities as required.  It will be a condition of entry that all players/spectators use hand sanitiser prior to entering our courts and wipe down with sanitary wipes entry and exit handles and locks upon exit.
· Personnel using the toilet facilities will be requested to sanitise (wipe down) the toilet, door handles, basin etc. after use.
· There is to be no sharing of equipment, racquets or any other items with the exception of tennis balls during play.
· Notices of the hygiene requirements will be fixed to each applicable access entrance point.

Record Keeping and Notification:

Record keeping of all attendees; players, coaches and spectators (parents/guardians) alike is imperative to allow for effective contact tracing and minimisation of an outbreak of COVID-19 should there be someone that tests positive.  The GVTC will undertake to keep accurate records, and will use these records if necessary if a member tests positive to COVID-19.  Record keeping shall be managed by:

· All attendees (player, coaches, spectators) must provide the GVTC with the following each time they attend the GVTC facilities…..No Exceptions:

Name.
Date.
Time In and Time Out.
Phone Number.

This time we have introduced a QR Code system which you can scan with your smart phone.  The Code and brief instructions are contained on Notices at the courts.  Once the Code is scanned you will be prompted for the required information.  If you do not have a smart phone available you can use our previous system whereby you can text the details to 0438 320 521 upon leaving the courts.

Coaching Sessions – Justin Arnold will be responsible for the participant data collection during the lesson times at the club.  Parents/Guardians of Juniors being coached will be responsible for provision of their details using the QR Code or by SMS to the number above.


Notification of Positive Test Result or Close Contacts:

All Members, Coaches and other attendees that have visited the GVTC will have a responsibility, as soon as practicable, to notify the GVTC Secretary if they test positive for COVID-19 or are advised they are a close contact of someone who has tested positive.

If there is any notification of a positive test or a close contact with respect to any attendee at the GVTC the GVTC will, as applicable and appropriate, notify Tennis Vic, Council and Members of such.

At all times, the records and any other information will be treated confidentially and the normal privacy provisions will be upheld.

In addition to the above please note the following:

Before you come to the Club:  Stay at home if you have been exposed to someone with COVID-19 in the preceding 14 days or have even mild flu-like symptoms.  If you are in a “high risk” health category, please consider whether you should be playing tennis during this period, do not take unnecessary risks.  Only people core to a playing group should be at the Club.

Personal Care:  All drinking taps will not be available for use. Come prepared with your own full drink bottles/personal care products/hand wipes/sanitisers, etc. (there will be a supply of wipes/sanitisers at the Club for Sanitising in accordance with the requirements above).

Court Care:  Players are expected to maintain the courts as per usual requirements required during and after sessions of play.  COURTS MUST STILL BE BAGGED as per usual requirements.

All social players are required to bring and take away their own set of tennis balls.
Get on the court and play, SMS participant information, and then leave the site.  No hand-shakes, high fives etc…Observe and follow guidance on Notices
NB. Members should not bring unregistered visitors to the club during this limited re-opening period.


For further information please refer to our club website and signage at the Club.
We understand some of the above requirements may seem onerous but we are required to implement the abovementioned measures for the safety of all our community and in the best interests of the Club. 
Any Queries may be directed to the committee.
Kind Regards,
The Committee, Grace Valley Tennis Club
Email: gracevalleytc.secretary@gmail.com 
www.tennis.com.au/gracevalleytcinc

